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JMI’s Begum Hazrat Mahal Girls’ Hostel celebrates Annual Day 

The Annual function of Begum Hazrat Mahal Girls’ Hostel, Jamia Millia Islamia (JMI), held on May 
7, 2024, was a spectacular event that celebrated talent, achievement, and community spirit. 
Through a diverse range of activities and performances, the function showcased the vibrant 
culture and exceptional talent of the hostel’s residents. It was a testament to the spirit of unity, 
empowerment, and excellence that defines the ethos of JMI. 

Prof. Eqbal Hussain, Officiating Vice-Chancellor, JMI graced the occasion as the Chief Guest, 
adding prestige and inspiration to the event with his esteemed presence. The function was also 
attended by Officiating Registrar, Mr. Hadis Lari, Deans, Chief Proctor, Chief Librarian, Professor 
In charges, Heads, Provosts (Boys & Girls) and Directors. 

The annual function followed a meticulously planned schedule, featuring a variety of activities 
and performances that captivated the audience. The event commenced with the recitation of 
verses from the Holy Quran, invoking blessings and auspiciousness for the proceedings. The 
melodious rendition of the ‘Jamia Tarana’, the anthem of JMI, instilled a sense of pride and unity 
among the attendees. Prof. Neelofer Afzal, Provost, Begum Hazrat Mahal Girls’ Hostel delivered 
a warm welcome address, expressing gratitude to all attendees and setting the tone for the 
event. She said that “ Begum Hazrat Mahal Hostel is more than just a place to stay; it’s a 
nurturing ground that promotes personal growth, creativity, and instills a profound sense of 
self-belief.” 

The Chief Guest, Prof. Eqbal Hussain, ceremonially lit the lamp, symbolizing the illumination of 
knowledge and wisdom in the hostel’s community. The cultural segment featured captivating 
performances including music and dance, showcasing the diverse talents of the hostel’s 
residents. 

Prof. Hussain delivered an inspiring address, highlighting the importance of education, 
empowerment, and leadership in the lives of young women. He also fondly recalled his time in 
the hostel, underscoring the significance of such gatherings in creating lasting memories. 

The Vice-Chancellor was felicitated with a memento as a token of appreciation for his support 
and guidance. Mementos were also presented to RCA achievers, hostel achievers, Provost, 
Deputy Provost, and Wardens, acknowledging their contributions to hostel life. Prizes were 
awarded to winners of various competitions held throughout the year, recognizing their talent 
and hard work. Additionally, the hostel released its annual newsletter, “Verve”, during the 
function, as announced by the Vice-Chancellor. The evening concluded with a dinner, fostering 
further camaraderie among attendees. 

The Deputy Provost, Prof. Farah Naaz delivered a vote of thanks, expressing gratitude to all 
participants, guests, and organizers for making the event a grand success. 
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